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Investigative Activity:  Officer Clay Blair’s Personnel and Training File 

Activity Date:    October 11, 2021      

Authoring Agent:   Special Agent Cory Momchilov #64 

 

Special Agent Cory Momchilov obtained copies of Officer Clay Blair’s Mansfield Police 

Department personnel and training file.  

Personnel File 

On November 14, 2019, Officer Blair was sworn in as a police officer with the Mansfield Police 

Department. 

Chief Porch received a letter from Assistant Richland County Prosecutor Olivia Boyer, who 

praised Officer Blair’s work during a trial by stating, “Officer Blair sat as State’s Witness. While 

it was his first jury trial, he also did a fantastic job in testifying. He was able to clearly convey to 

the jury his involvement in the case.” 

Officer Blair also has numerous letters of thanks and recognition from citizens. 

On August 1, 2020, Officer Blair received an oral counseling for not activating his cruiser 

camera while en route to a call and for also stopping the camera while still handling the incident.  

On March 1, 2020, Officer Blair received an oral counseling for failing to place his cruiser into 

park before exiting.  

Training File 

Officer Blair completed his Ohio Basic Peace Officer Training at North Central State College in 

2019.  

Firearms  

Records indicate that Officer Blair last qualified with his duty weapon on March 24, 2021.  

A copy of Officer Blair’s personnel file, training record and firearms qualification is attached to 

this Investigative Report.   

 

 
























































































































